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O F F I C E  O F  T H E  G O V E R N O R
 
 
 

June 2, 2021 
 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Graham Knaus, Executive Director 
CA State Assoc. of Counties 
gknaus@counties.org 
 

Jean Kinney Hurst, Legislative Advocate 
Urban Counties of CA 
jhurst@counties.org  

Carolyn Coleman, Executive Director 
League of CA Cities 
ccoleman@cacities.org 

Laura Preston, Legislative Advocate 
Assoc. of CA School Administrators 
lpreston@acsa.org 
 

Staci Heaton, Acting Vice President of 
Government Affairs 
Rural County Representatives of CA 
sheaton@rcrcnet.org 

Amber King, Vice President, Advocacy 
and Membership 
Assoc. of CA Healthcare Districts 
amber.king@achd.org 
 

Pamela Miller, Executive Director 
CA Assoc. of Local Agency Formation 
Commissions 
pmiller@calafco.org 
 

Danielle Blacet-Hyden, Deputy Executive 
Director 
CA Municipal Utilities Assoc. 
dblacet@cmua.org 

Niel McCormick, Chief Executive Officer 
CA Special Districts Assoc. 
neilm@csda.net 

Kristopher M. Anderson, Esq., Legislative 
Advocate 
Assoc. of CA Water Agencies 
krisa@acwa.com 

 
RE: Transition Period Prior to Repeal of COVID-related Executive Orders 
 
 
Dear Mr. Knaus, Ms. Miller, Ms. Hurst, Ms. Preston, Ms. Heaton, Ms. King, Ms. Coleman, 
Ms. Blacet-Hyden, Mr. McCormick, Mr. Anderson, and colleagues, 
 
Thank you for your correspondence of May 18, 2021, inquiring what impact the 
anticipated June 15 termination of the Blueprint for a Safer Economy will have on 
Executive Order N-29-20, which provided flexibility to state and local agencies and 
boards to conduct their business through virtual public meetings during the COVID-19 
pandemic. 
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Please be assured that this Executive Order Provision will not terminate on June 15 when 
the Blueprint is scheduled to terminate. While the Governor intends to terminate COVID-
19 executive orders at the earliest possible date at which conditions warrant, consistent 
with the Emergency Services Act, the Governor recognizes the importance of an 
orderly return to the ordinary conduct of public meetings of state and local agencies 
and boards. To this end, the Governor’s office will work to provide notice to affected 
stakeholders in advance of rescission of this provision to provide state and local 
agencies and boards time necessary to meet statutory and logistical requirements. Until 
a further order issues, all entities may continue to rely on N-29-20. 
 
We appreciate your partnership throughout the pandemic. 
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
 
Ana Matosantos 
Cabinet Secretary 

 


